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NEWSLETTER 

April/May 2018 

The Andover Central School District Takes Every Day to Maximize 
The Opportunities and Full Potential of Every Child 

 

Four Andover students have been        
inducted into the National Technical 
Honor Society this spring.   
 
Pictured, from left  are: Junior Kendra 
Waters (Criminal Justice), Junior    
Christopher Calladine (Welding &  
Metal Fabrications), Senior Nadya Davis 
(Medical Assisting), and Senior  
Tori Dowell (Medical Assisting). 
The students were honored at the  
BOCES CTE Center in Belmont. 

Important Note to Parentsé 
 

Upcoming Change to  
Dismissal Procedure 
 

Beginning May 7, 2018, Andover Central 
School will no longer be opening the en-
trance doors to let parents in ten minutes 
early at the end of the school day.  Instead, 
teachers will walk students to the doors 
and have students meet their parents in the 
foyer.  We ask that  parents be patient with 
us as we try this new procedure that is 
meant to make the building safer, not to 
make it more inconvenient for parents.  
The front doors from the foyer to the 
school entrance will remain locked until 
the buses leave the building, which is  
approximately 3:10 p.m. 

New Health Requirements for  
the 2018-2019 School Year ... 
 

There has been a recent change regarding physicals 
that will take effect July 1, 2018.  The New York 
State law requires a physical for all students that are 
new enters for Pre-k or K 1st, 3rd, 5th, 7th, 9th and 
11th.  The exam must be completed by a NYS li-
censed physician, physician assistant or nurse practi-
tioner. It must also be on the approved NYSED Stu-
dent health exam form for School.  The form is not 
currently released so it will be put on the website 
when available.  A dental certificate which states 
your child has been seen by a dentist or registered 
dental hygienist should also be submitted at the 
same time.  
 

Letters will be mailed home to parents regarding 
requirements for next yearôs 6th grade class needing 
immunizations for Tdap and Varicella.  Letters will 
also be sent for students entering 7th and 12th grades 
regarding the meningococcal vaccine.  This must be 
done prior to the first day of school in September 
2018. 
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Dear Andover School Family and Community Members, 
 
Spring is a busy time of year for the school district.  There are many great things happening as you will see 
throughout this newsletter.  I want to highlight a few here, as well as provide you with an update on the 
good work going on within Andover Central School. 
 
First, the Board of Education and District staff have nearly completed our proposed 2018-2019 annual budg-
et and have held two budget workshops open to the public to share and discuss this budget information.  At 
this time, the Board of Education is proposing a tax levy of 0% for next year.  Our proposed budget will 
continue to support the academic programs, services, and facilities our students and this community deserve.  
The Board of Education ï Monica Dean, President, Michele Calladine, Vice President, Cindy Baker, Pat 
Howland and Brian Perkins ï and I work hard to always put children first and this budget meets the needs of 
our students, District staff, and the Andover community.  I have been a school administrator for more than 
16 years and by far these Board members are the most dedicated I have worked with and their support for 
what is best for all of our students, school district, and the community should be commended.  Once the 
Stateôs budget is passed, we will have our final state aid amount and be able to finalize our budget.  I want to 
remind you that the last three years school tax levy amounts have been .5%, -1% and -.3%.  Thus, the 
schoolôs tax levy average for the last four years is -.2% which means we have built fiscally responsible 
budgets that are fair to the taxpayers while at the same time increased the quality of education, activities, 
and services ACS provides in our community.  District staff, Board of Education members, and I will pre-
sent our proposed 2018-2019 budget at the budget hearing on Monday, May 7 at 7:00 PM.  The budget vote 
is on Tuesday, May 15 from 12:00 to 8:00 PM.   
 
As stated in the February newsletter, the district has been very thoughtful about its spending and smart in its 
long term financial planning.  We have been able to keep adequate reserves that we may someday need for 
unanticipated expenses at the same time offering our taxpayers a negative tax levy average.  We also have 
been able to fund one-time, much needed capital improvement expenditures, such as upgrades to technolo-
gy, the gym, fitness room, athletic fields, tennis courts, and other items that maintain and improve our facili-
ties including new buses.  We are able to bring money back to Andover because these projects receive 90% 
to 95% state aid.  Also, through smart planning and voter approval of a bus reserve we have been able to 
gradually replace our old buses with new buses and receive New York State Aid on these purchases.     
 
An update on capital projects underwayéthe gym renovation project that started on February 8 will con-
clude next week.  With regards to the large capital project that voters approved last May, we heard back 
from State Ed that they have received the information from the third party review and we anticipate hearing 
from them again in early April.  Once State Ed approves our project plans, we will go out for bids and then 
begin work that includes painting and fixing the historic columns and dome outside, repairing the pool, ren-
ovating our science labs, replacing the lights in the gym, fixing our fields, among other items that will im-
prove and maintain our facilities.    
 
With regards to academic progress, our most recent i-ready assessment data shows great gains in student 
performance and learning.  As we look back over the past few years we continue to see our studentsô 
achievement grow!  This is very good news and shows that what we are doing in our classrooms is working.  
I am pleased to tell you that as of right now 98% of our students have reached their i-ready reading goal and 
20% have exceeded their goal.  In math 90% have reached their goal and 14% have exceeded their goal.  
These gains demonstrate our ACADEMIC SUCCESS and progress in the right direction.  This also means 
that we will have more time this year for our students to go above and beyond in their learning by the end of 
June.  Our staff and students have been working hard to achieve this success and prepare for the state testing 
and Regents exams in April, May and June.   

(Continued on page 3) 
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I want to address a false report that was published on a website by an unknown source which you may have 
seen or heard about that was full of inaccurate and false information ranking Andover as one of the lowest 
performing districts in Upstate New York.  None of the numbers or information in the article were aligned to 
the State Education data.  In fact State Ed says Andover is a district in GOOD STANDING.  This website 
article is full of false statements and wrong information and is contrary to the facts that I have just described 
in the above paragraph about our students academic performance.  At the end of the article there was an as-
terisk that said this information may not be correct and I would totally agree with that!  For example, it stat-
ed that Andover, according to their criteria which is misleading and uses erroneous information, ranked 48th 
but there were only 38 districts on their list and other districts were ranked below us.  It also said we are an 
upstate school, which is not correct, and compared us to other upstate school districts with more than 20,000 
students, so comparisons are not valid.  Because we always try to look at the positives, we broke down the 
data that was listed in the article and in fact we scored or ranked higher than half of the districts in this arti-
cle.  It is very frustrating when these types of reports are released as the data is not accurate.  Please do not 
believe everything you hear or read about the school district from a third party or outside sources as this in-
formation is often inaccurately discussed or presented.  If you have any questions about our academic per-
formance data, please contact me or Kate Cornell, ACSôs Director of Curriculum, Instruction and Staff De-
velopment and we can give you the actual facts.  An Andover alumna recently contacted me because she had 
heard some things in the community about the school district that concerned her and after I spoke with her 
and answered her questions, she found out that these rumors and the information she had heard were not true 
and was very impressed with all the wonderful things that we are doing for students and people in Andover.  
I appreciated that she reached out to me as I was able to provide the facts and correct information.  The 
alumna asked what she and others could do for the district and I recommended that they share all the posi-
tives that she had heard and correct the naysayers when they hear negative comments about ACS.  I encour-
age all of you to focus on the positives and make sure you have all of the facts and correct information.  I am 
happy to answer any questions you may have.  Feel free to contact me anytime. 
Another update on something great going on at ACSéour partnership with Literacy West and the SOAR 
program have done a tremendous job of providing our students and community members with many oppor-
tunities for new experiences and learning.  After school STEM (science, technology, engineering and math) 
programs, numerous social activities and programs, college visits, and Adult Education programs have been 
and will continue to be offered in the future supported by funding from the 21st Century Grant we received.   
 
I strongly encourage you to come to the school to see our baseball and softball teams play, listen to our mu-
sic performances, and participate in all upcoming activities going on at the school.  These activities are listed 
in this newsletter and on our website.  Thank you for your support and involvement with our students and 
school district.   
 
We continue to focus on efforts that help our students achieve success and prepare them for the future.  If 
you have any questions or input about our school district, please contact me.  My door is always open.   
Happy Spring!  I sure hope it gets here soon! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Lawrence E. Spangenburg, 
Superintendent 

(Continued from page 2) 
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Dear Andover Family, 
 
On March 16th, our teachers and some staff members participated in a Poverty Simulation!  As part of their 
professional development our teachers and staff were given a role and placed in a real life situation with an 
inherited background (i.e. family income, loss of job, family size, lack of transportation, etcé).  This simu-
lation experience bridged the gap from misconceptions to understanding.  It sensitized us to the realities of 
poverty.  The CA BOCES Instructional Support Team ran the simulation and it was led by Brendan Kaiser.  
This amazing experience wouldnôt have been possible without our wonderful ACS custodial crew who set 
up the auditorium with intricate detail following a specific floor plan design.  One CA BOCES team member 
said, ñWe have never walked into a district and had the room set up so perfectly and with such attention to 
detail.  It really makes our job easier coming in, you have an awesome staff!ò  Yes, we do!  The simulation 
was designed to live in the life of either a child or adult for a month.  We went through several life struggles 
and unpredictable events as they became our reality.  After this intense simulation, we all went into a debrief 
session to reflect on our newfound awareness, understandings, emotions and/or AHA moments.  Many 
teachers shared their feelings and emotions from this experience and one teacher voiced, ñThis was by far 
the best professional development I have ever had!  I realize now what I have been doing and how I can 
change to better support my students and their families.ò  We had a phenomenal day as a whole staff and in-
trinsically enjoyed learning and growing together into one team.  One team that has a strong common foun-
dation for our students, families and community.  Please check out some pictures from our simulation. 
 

Lastly, I want remind everyone that the week of May 7th is Teacher and Staff Appreciation Week.  Please 
join me in celebrating OUR wonderful teachers and staff members for their daily dedication to our ACS stu-
dents and families, their intrinsic desire for continuous growth as a professional to be their best, and most 
importantly to always model with a kind hearté  Thank you Andover CSD teachers and staff for all that you 
do for our students, families and community!   
 
It is evident YOU truly care! 
 
 
Your partner in education, 
 
Kathryn Cornell 
Director of Curriculum, Instruction and Staff Development; CIO  
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Improved Safety...by Jon E. Morris 
 
We look at ways to keep the students and staff here at Andover Central School safe every day.  
We learn more every year by going to professional development sessions, reading articles, and 
talking to fellow educators.   
 
One recent practice we learned about was that many schools donôt let parents enter the building.  
We struggle with this all the time trying to find a happy medium between making the building 
safe and keeping it a welcoming place for parents.  This is why we have parents drop students off 
at the door in the morning and have the students walk to class or the cafeteria. 
 
The biggest area of concern is at the closing of school.  Therefore, starting May 7, 2018, we will 
not be opening the entrance doors to let parents in ten minutes early.  Instead, teachers will walk 
students to the doors and have students go to their parents in the foyer.  We ask that parents be 
patient with us as we try this new procedure that is meant to make the building safer, not to make 
it more inconvenient for parents.  The front doors from the foyer to the school entrance will re-
main locked until the buses leave the building, which is approximately 3:10 p.m. 
 
Thank you in advance for helping us keep the building secure and students as safe as possible. 

Here is a list of Andover Central School emergency terms.  We are providing this list in hopes 
that you will better understand what type of emergency may be underway when we take these 
actions. 
 

Lockout: All activities inside the building remain normal, however all doors are locked and 
no one is allowed in the building without approval.  This is how we run the building generally 
every day, however if there is a need to keep students in the building, we will announce the lock-
out and add that there is a closed campus until further notice.  We have used this in the past when 
the medical helicopter has to land in our athletic field or when authorities are taking care of a 
loose animal. 
 

Evacuation: All students and personnel leave the building.  This is typically a fire drill.  
When we practice the early go home drill, it is also an evacuation, which could be used in the 
case of a chemical spill or if severe weather was on the way and there was time to get students 
home. 
 

Lockdown: This is when there is an imminent threat inside the building and all students 
and staff need to take shelter immediately.   
 

Shelter In Place: This is used when all students and staff need to stay in their rooms and 
await further instructions. 
 

The faculty and staff of Andover Central School have more specific instructions for these terms 
in order to maintain a safe environment for students.  The administration updates the District 
Safety Plan annually with any new information learned throughout the year from state and na-
tional authorities. 
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Andover had many students selected to participate in All County Festivals this year!  
Congratulations to the following students: 
 

All County Intermediate Band: Makaila Brewster, Ava Grice and Emily Hills  
 

All County Jr. High Band: Jaycie Carlin, Greg Reilly, Emily Schweigart, and Livia Simon 
 

All County Sr. High Band: Caitlan Dean and Leah Simon 
 

All County 6th Grade Choir: Caitlin Lamphier, Kiersten Lamphier, Destiny Outman, Emily Hills, 
Makaila Brewster and Alexis Cavagna 
 

All County Junior High Choir: Jaycie Carlin and Brynne Hunt 
 

All County Senior High Choir: Elissa Barner, Maggie Helveston and Sarah Butts 
 

All County Show Choir: Maggie Helveston  

Upcoming 
Events: 
 
April 21st Alfred Hot Dog Day Parade 11:30 a.m. 
May 15th Elementary Concert 6:30 p.m. 
May 24th Choral Majors 
May 28th Memorial Day Parade 10:00 a.m. 
May 31st Jr./Sr. High Concert 7:00 p.m. 
June 1st & 2nd NYSSMA Solo Festival 
June 5th Band Club Outdoor Concert (June 6th Rain Date) 
July 4th Parade 10:00 a.m. 
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The Fine Arts Club was extremely busy in the month of March with two field trips. 
 
On March 1st, the club went to Mansfield University to watch West Side Story and tour backstage. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

(Continued on page 8) 


